TRU Sports Basketball Clinic COVID-19 Plan

- Please make sure that if your child is not feeling well and has ANY symptoms of COVID-19 that they stay home and communicate with their coaches/Rec Staff ASAP.
- Please keep your child in your car until 5 minutes before the start time.
- The playground is closed, so please stay off it.
- We ask every player to bring their own ball and water bottle to the clinic.
- We ask all players and coaches to bring some type of face covering to wear when social distancing can not be practiced or watching the All Star Hot Shot Competition.
- On arrival, there will be a designated 'check-in' area for the clinic. Please check in with your child and have them go to their designated 'basket'.
- We are 100% not allowed to share anything basketball, water, food. Please make sure your child has enough water in their bag for the 120-minute practice. Coaches will be sanitizing balls in between groups using them and have hand sanitizer on the court. Coaches will be sanitizing any equipment before, during, and after practices.
- Parents do not have to stay in their vehicles, but we ask that you stay back off the court and follow recommended CDC social distancing guidelines.
- Players will not be allowed to huddle, participate in handshakes/high-fives, etc., or be in tight spaces... so we ask you to please help us by having a talk with your players before the clinic, we will also reiterate this before and during the clinic, about the need to keep their distance from their teammates and friends.
- When the clinic is over, we ask that everyone pack their bags up and head right to their cars. I
 know the normal is to chat with friends for a bit and slowly head out, but we are still only
 allowed to have a minimal number of people in a space at a time.
- In the event of rain care package pick up will still occur and clinic participants can stop by to grab their t-shirt but the clinic will be cancelled.

Procedure if symptoms are shown – Staff will adhere to any guidance or recommendations made by Maine CDC at any point during symptoms, potential case, confirmed case, or outbreak. Communication to the correct people/professionals will be key if there are symptom's shown. A participant/parent helper/coach showing symptoms will be asked to stay home and not attend.

Procedure if someone within a household is a confirmed case or being asked to quarantine — Any participant in program will not be allowed to attend the clinic while someone within their household has a confirmed case or being asked to quarantine. They can return to the program if they are no longer staying in the household AND have a negative test result or signed doctor's note saying they are able to return to the program.

Procedure if confirm case – If a participant's parent notifies us of a confirmed case post clinic, Deputy Fire Chief will be called along with Recreation Director. DFC will notify the Maine CDC and staff will adhere to their guidance and recommendations on following steps. A pre drafted communication will be sent out to the entire program participants and coaches with guidance and steps to monitor at home and contact tracing.